
STATE OF MINNESOTA 

BUFFALO CREEK WATERSHED DISTRICT 

DRAINAGE AUTHORITY FOR RENVILLE COUNTY JUDICIAL DITCH 15, BRANCH 56 

  

The matter of the petition of Donn 

Cunningham, et al., for the improvement 

of portions of Judicial Ditch 15, Branch 56 Order and Notice for Preliminary Hearing 

  
  

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, the Board of Managers of the Buffalo Creek Watershed District, seated as 

the Drainage Authority for the improvement of Laterals 12 and 13 of portions of Renville County 

Judicial Ditch 15, Branch 56, pursuant to statutes chapter 103E, shall hold a public hearing on the 

Preliminary Survey Report prepared for the petition of Donn Cunningham, et al., for the 

improvement of portions of Renville County Judicial Ditch 15, Branch 56. The hearing shall be 

held at 2:30 p.m. on Tuesday, January 28, 2025, at the Watershed District meeting room at the 

Glencoe City Center, 1107 11th St. E., Glencoe, MN 55336. The petitioners and all other 

interested parties may appear and be heard. 

The Preliminary Survey Report estimates $580,030.00 of separable benefits out of the total 

estimated cost of $688,773.00 (Proposed Option 1) or $718,566.00 (Proposed Option 2). At the 

preliminary hearing, the Board will consider whether the proposed project meets the criteria of 

statutes section 103E.261, which Options should be developed for final review, the appointment 

of viewers to determine improvement benefits and whether separable maintenance should be 

considered in the proceedings. 

Copies of the Preliminary Survey Report are available for inspection by contacting the Watershed 

District Technical Consultant, Larry Phillips at (320) 864-4142, or by email to 

larryp@bcwatershed.org. The report may also be accessed under the “projects” tab on the 

District’s website at www.bcwatershed.org. You are receiving this notice because you are a 

petitioner or owner of property or political subdivision likely to be affected by the proposed 

drainage project. 

Low Kil tio Dated: _77 /2ofhe, 

Don Belter, Board President 
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